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Mr. Chairman,

First of all, let me thank the Government of Italy, the United Nations Economic Commission for Europe and the Aarhus Convention Secretariat for the invitation to participate in the First Meeting of the Parties of the Aarhus Convention, here in this beautiful city of Lucca.

Let me tell you, Mr. Chairman, that in the Latin America and the Caribbean region we have just started a dialogue on how to promote the Access Principles on a regional basis.

In this regard, on last 8 and 9 October, that is,  two weeks ago, we  organized in our Headquarters in Santiago, Chile, a dialogue between Goverments and Civil Society organizations of the region, where more than sixty representatives of Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, Mexico, Paraguay, Peru and a subregional organization, the Central American Commission on Environment and Development,  based in El Salvador, were present.

This Dialogue was organized by the UN Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean in cooperation with the Chilean NGO PARTICIPA , the Access Initiative of the World Resources Institute and the Aarhus Convention Secretariat of the UN Economic Commission for Europe. The results were very helpful to understand how the Access Principles on Information, Participation and Justice on Environmental Matters are today present in some countries of the region.  In fact, this Dialogue  identified two or three issues which show the reality of the ECLAC region.

On the first place,  a positive  context to begin regional actions to disseminate the access principles was appreciated.  This, associated to the present consensus of the importance of the access principles for peace, democratic stability and sustainable development of the region.   Additionally, the governmental efforts to develop legislative and institutional frameworks, constituted a tendency to recognize environmental rights in different levels of hierarchy (as constitutional guarantees, general and   specific regulations of general application in public administration).

On the second place,  the most important obstacles to be challenged were identified among which the "culture of secrets" was pointed out as something which exists in the public administration.  Also, the ignorance of the rights of the people and the different levels of implementation of the access principles were also discussed, recognizing a greater development on information, followed by public participation and a smaller development of access to justice.

Some forms through which the Access Principles in Latin America and the Caribbean should be promoted on a regional basis were identified.  Among them, the strategy implementation and plans of action on four levels, both national and regional (regulatory, related to legislative harmonization; management, related to the integration and improvement of information and access systems; capacity building of citizens, judiciary and public employees and interchange of experiences, including methodologies and tools often used).

We believe that these activities could be continued in the near future and for that purpose, we are sure that the Aarhus Convention's experience can be of great value in order to learn how to disseminate the principles throughout the region.

Thank you again, Mr. Chairman, for our participation which enables us to briefly show ECLAC's region recent experience on this issue.
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